



# www.pawlettprimaryschool.co.uk

Please check out our class pages on the school website for Heron, Kestrel and Buzzard



# TERM 5 - 12th May 2023













Dear All,

I am delighted to report that the learning-buzz around the school over the last two weeks has been tangible! Every time I walk into school the children are so keen to tell me all about their learning; show off their work; or indeed not even noticed I was there as they were so focussed on their learning – all of the above is brilliant!

Year 6s have come to the end of the SATs week, and we are so very proud of each and every one of them for persevering, believing and (dare I say it) enjoying their week. Well done all of you!

Also a big thank you to the rest of the school (children and staff), who have continued with business (learning) as usual. Good luck to our Year 2s who will be starting their statutory assessments next week.

So now the shine has finally started to peak out, and it has warmed up a bit, I wish you all a very lovely weekend.

As always, if there is anything you would like to talk to me about, please shout. Thank you all for your continued support.

Emma Barker

## YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL

A polite reminder that the payments for the Year 6 Residential Trip are due by June 9<sup>th</sup>.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this, please contact the School Office Team.

#### **ATTENDANCE**

Well done to our year 1s who were leading the way with 100% attendance last week.

Week ending 05.05.2023

Year Group	Attendance	TPLT
1	100.0%	94.5%
2	90.2%	96.5%
3	88.6%	95.6%
4	96.4%	94.4%
5	90.3%	93.6%
6	97.7%	95.1%
Overall	93.3%	94.7%

#### SPORTS DAY

Don't forget that our Sports Day has been moved to Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May. Please can Buzzard and Kestrel class wear their PE kits to school on this day. Heron class will change at school. You will be free to take your child home after the sports have finished.

#### SATS

A tremendous well done to all 11 of our wonderful year 6s with their SATs this week. They have shown great resilience and dedication to their exams this week. We are so proud of you all!



Next week our year 2 pupils will be taking their SATs. Please speak to your childs teacher or the school office if you feel like your child, or yourself, needs any extra support.

## PTFA FATHERS DAY

The PTFA will be holding a Father's Day stall in the hall for children to be able to choose a gift for their Dads (or step dad, grandad etc) on Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> June. Please can your child bring in a £1 donation for the PTFA on the day.

#### **DATES FOR THE DIARY**

# May

16<sup>th</sup> May – Reception new Parents evening 26<sup>th</sup> May – Sports Day & Last day of Term 5

#### June

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> – Return to school for Term 6 15<sup>th</sup> June – PTFA Father's Day gifts 21<sup>st</sup> – 23<sup>rd</sup> – Kilve Court Yr 6 Residential Trip 27<sup>th</sup>-29<sup>th</sup> – TKASA transition days

# July

Sunday 2<sup>nd</sup> – PTFA Summer Fete Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> – Tulip Photography, individual and class photos 17<sup>th</sup> – 21<sup>st</sup> – Enrichment week

## **TERM DATES**

#### Term 5

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> April – Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May (Monday 1<sup>st</sup> May and Monday 8<sup>th</sup> May - Bank Holidays)

#### Term 6

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> June – Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July

## **READING CAFÉ**

Reading Café will be in the mornings on the below dates :

Friday 19<sup>th</sup>, Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> May

#### SAFFGUARDING

If you have any Safeguarding concerns or just need to speak to a member of Staff confidentially you can book an appointment with our Designated Safeguarding Lead, Emma Barker or our Deputy Safeguarding Leads, Lesley Grant or Sally Jeffries. Please get in touch with the school office to arrange this.







## **TERM 6 CLUBS**

Term 6 After School Clubs and Breakfast Clubs will be available to book from **Monday 22**<sup>nd</sup> **May** on Weduc.



#### **HOT CHOC FRIDAY**

It's that day of the week that we celebrate our superstars of the week!

Our fabulous Hot Choc Friday recipients this week are Mitchell, Ebony, Frankie and Lily!



Our brilliant Learning Champions this week are Harley, Robyn and Jack!



Well done everyone!

# **ECO COMMITTEE**

Not only do we have our Eco Committee, we now also have an Eco Ambassadors after school club! We've been completing lots of activities that will go towards our Eco Schools Silver award!

## SCHOOL ENERGY

Miss Clements was grilled in the School Office this week by two of our Eco Committee members, Joshua and Bella. They wanted to know how the Office team were committing to saving energy.



#### Some notes taken were:

- When there is enough natural light, the office lights are left off.
- When computers are left unattended they are locked and go into standby mode.
- The heating has been switched off as the weather gets warmer.
- Computers and any electrical compliances that do not need to be left on are switched off at the end of the day.

#### SCHOOL GROUNDS

As the weather improves we have been able to take our learning outside in to the school grounds. We are very fortunate at Pawlett to have a lovely playing field, sensory garden, playground and forest school that can be explored.



We also completed our Mini Marathons this week! Each class walked and ran 10 laps of the playing field and playground. All the children did so well and encouraged each other to keep going. Just look at how pleased Hector, Owen and Harley are with their triumph!





#### SCHOOL WASTE

The children have been getting their hands dirty and helping Mrs Moffatt and Mrs Janes to manage our waste. We have a Hot Bin Composter which is 32 times faster at producing compost than a traditional cold composter. Jack has been busy making sure that all of our garden and food waste goes into the Hot Bin Composter.



Below are some ideas to help you reduce your waste at home.

